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New standard to avoid long-term harm from opioid analgesics

Australia has introduced a national clinical care standard to reduce risks of long-term reliance on opioid analgesics following short-term use for acute pain in hospital.

Developed by the Australian Commission on Safety and Quality in Health Care, the new standard has been welcomed by consumers and clinicians working across healthcare settings, including emergency, surgery, pain management, nursing, allied health and clinical pharmacy services.

The Opioid Analgesic Stewardship in Acute Pain Clinical Care Standard encourages prescribers to consider alternate analgesics and, where opioids are required, promotes appropriate use accompanied by planning for their cessation.

The aim is to ensure adequate pain relief in the emergency department and after surgery, while minimising the risk of over-reliance on opioids, particularly after discharge from hospital.

Every year, more than 2.5 million people undergo surgery in public and private hospitals, some of whom become persistent users of opioid analgesics after being treated for acute pain. 

The standard highlights the importance of shared decision making with patients and assessment of pain, as well as appropriate prescribing in terms of dose and duration. It also focuses on review of therapy and ensuring clear transfer of care after discharge.

To find out more about the clinical care standard, view our launch event and download resources visit: safetyandquality.gov.au/opioid-ccs
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